
The Board of Bear Lake County Commissioners met in a public hearing pursuant to Idaho Code #40-203 

to consider vacating a public right of way on Monday, October 23, 2017, in the School District #33 Board 

Room in Paris, Idaho.  Members present were Commissioners Vaughn N. Rasmussen, Chairman, Bradley 

D. Jensen, Rex L. Payne and Cindy Garner, Clerk of the Board. 

Also in attendance were Prosecuting Attorney John Olson and Michael Robinson.    

Chairman Rasmussen stated the procedure for a public hearing and read the public hearing notice as 

published in the newspaper on September 20, 2017 and October 4, 2017 for the requested vacation.   

The description was read as follows:  Beginning 3620 feet past the N.E. corner of Michael Robision’s 

corral on 4th Street in Dingle where the road meets the S.E. corner of Jerry Humphery’s property and 

William B. Robison’s property, going North, then East, then winds South to the intersection where it 

meets Cemetery Road.   A complete legal description may be reviewed or requested from the Clerk’s 

office in Paris.  Michael Robison stated the reason for wanting this right of way vacated was it only went 

to his and his father’s property and was used for hauling hay across.  The county has not maintained it 

for eight to ten years and he would like to put a pivot on the property which would run across that right 

of way.   As the meeting had been published but not posted, the Commissioners will continue the 

hearing next Monday, October 30, 2017 and then make a decision.  They will be meeting for the 2017 

Budget Adjustment hearing at 9:00 a.m. and will follow with that vacation hearing. 

Commissioners left the public hearing until the following Monday. 

 


